MUSIC GROUP AND CHOIR: We are always pleased to welcome new musicians or singers for ANY of the Masses.

CHILDREN'S LITURGY OF THE WORD: Every Sunday during 10.30 Mass for toddlers and upwards. Please take a Yellow information sheet which you should find on table at the back of church.

YOUTH: Meet every First Saturday for 6p.m.Mass with activities afterwards. Year 6 and upwards.

Please contact Sharon Davis on 07941 381 755

Please take a Yellow information sheet from table at the back of church.

ALTAR SERVERS: Anyone who has received First Holy Communion can serve - please just ask the PP – all ages welcome. Don't not be shy.

SECULAR CARMELITES: Meet on the second Sunday of each month at 12:30pm and starts with a shared lunch. Please contact Judy Pires on 0208 875 1690.

SVP: The SVP responds to requests for help and families in need of whatever nature whether that be financial or something else. Please contact Michael E. Jones on 0208 874 0115.

Depaul UK: This charity supports young people from the age of 16 to 25 affected by homelessness. Contact Anne Worlledge on 0208 879 1092 / Alicia Holliday 0208 543 1063

JUSTICE AND PEACE GROUP: This group meets several times a year and supports causes which involve justice and peace. Please contact Katharine Wright on 0208 946 7409.

PARISH WEBSITE: www.christthekingparish.org.uk.

THINKING OF BECOMING A CATHOLIC: Speak with either the PP or any member of our parish who will introduce you to the PP who is very welcoming.

Please bring to our attention any way in which we can improve this simple document. Thank you. Main details of Parish Life can be found in our Parish Newsletter or on the Parish Website

CHRIST THE KING

PARISH DIRECTORY

2017



Welcome to Christ the King Parish!

We are a very friendly parish.

This area has the highest birth rate in Europe.

Most people here are very busy people and yet they volunteer for many, many things. If you wish to be involved there are plenty of opportunities. Just speak to someone. You will get a warm reception.

The Archdiocese of Southwark covers the area of London south of the river Thames, plus the County of Kent and a little of Surrey around the Croydon area. We are in The Deanery of Merton.

We support our twin Parish – Our Lady of the Missions - in Lima, Peru.

OUR PARISH SECRETARY is available Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays between 10:00am and 3pm.

HALL BOOKINGS: Please contact our Secretary on 020 8946 2091.

POLISH MASS: each Sunday at 12.45pm.

PARISH REGISTER: It is essential that the parish keeps up-to-date records of its parishioners. Please complete a Registration Form and let us know who you are and your contact details.

DO YOU KNOW ANYONE NEEDING A PASTORAL VISIT?

There are **Orange** Forms available at the back of the church which you might like to take to bring back to us filled in after you have asked the person's permission.

ANOINTING OF THE SICK: This Sacrament is available to anyone in who is sick or old. It is not just for the dying. Please ask for it for yourself or for another.

GOING INTO HOSPITAL: In order to ensure that Roman Catholic patients are visited by a CATHOLIC chaplain when in hospital or a residential home, it is essential that the Catholic chaplain is informed of the name of the patient and of the patient's ward or residential address. This may be at the request of either the patient or a family member. You can also ask your own PP to inform the chaplaincy department in the hospital in order to have a visit from the Catholic chaplain. You can just drop a note into the Catholic chaplain's box usually situated in or outside the hospital chapel. Please note that, for reasons of patient confidentiality, the hospital requires that the patient or a family member makes known their need for a pastoral visit. The same applies when going into a residential home.

COELIAC: Hosts are available at each Mass from the PP – just ask him at the altar rail.

CLEANING OUR CHURCH: We need new volunteers as some of our older parishioners are no longer able to commit to this ministry. If you could help, even if just occasionally, please contact Janet Thurtell: <u>janetthurtell@gmail.com</u>. . Mobile: 0775 4461311. Home: 0208 879 6321. Work: 0208 946 8986.

ASSOCIATION FOR THE PROPAGATION OF THE FAITH

(APF): Please just take one of the little red boxes. Fill it with your spare cash and return it. All proceeds go to the Missions.

PARISH LIBRARY: It is on the shelves in the hall and is kept up to date regularly for anyone to borrow books. It could help us all in our Faith and good works.

READERS: If you would like to help, please speak to the PP.

LAY MINISTERS OF HOLY COMMUNION: If you would like to help please speak to the PP.

BAPTISMS: These take place 8 times a year on Saturdays. at 1pm. Please see the notice in the porch on the Notice Board. You will need to get an application Form which can be obtained from the parish office or the Sacristy.

CONFIRMATION: Please listen for announcements and/or read the Parish Newsletter.

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION: Please listen for announcements and/or read the Parish Newsletter.

MARRIAGE: You will need to give the PP at least 6 month's notice.

PARISH LEADERSHIP TEAM: Meets about 5 times a year and anyone is welcome to come along and join in its discussions and actions. Please listen for announcements and read the Parish Newsletter.

HOME VISITS: Apart from the Sunday midday lunches to which you kindly invite me, our PP would like to visit everyone to get to know them and their families. So, perhaps you could invite him for a cuppa - morning, afternoon or evening.

GIFT AID: The Church in this country receives NO financial support from the Government. So, we need to raise our own funding. If you pay tax, our Parish can claim back the tax you have paid on ANY donation you make. Please just complete a Gift Aid form and pass it to the parish office.

PARISH FAIRS: Historically each Autumn we have held a Parish Bazaar. We sometimes have events at other times in the year. We are always looking for more people to get involved to help to organise these. Please contact Sharon Purtill on 0208 944 0461.

ADMISSIONS TO CATHOLIC SCHOOLS: You will need to inform the parish office at least a year in advance. Please ask for a School INFORMATION FORM. Our Local Primary Schools: Our Lady Queen of Heaven SW19 6AD and St. Mary's SW19 1QL.